
 
 

 
 
 
 

September 22, 2017              CERTIFIED MAIL: 9489 0090 0027 6022 2454 63 
 
Honorable Parnell Vann 
Mayor, City of Magnolia-WWTF 
P.O. Box 1126 
Magnolia, AR 71754-1126 
 
 
RE:  NPDES Permit No. AR0043613, AFIN: 14-00059 
 Executed Consent Administrative Order LIS 16-097-001 
 
Dear Mayor Vann: 
 
Enclosed is your signed copy of Amended Consent Administrative Order (CAO) LIS 16-097-
001. The Order became effective upon the Director’s signature which was September 19, 2017. 
The Order will be sent for Public Notice on or about September 25, 2017.   
 
Per the Order and Agreement Section of CAO LIS 16-097-001, the City of Magnolia has agreed 
to: 
 
• Implement and comply with the terms and schedule of contained in the updated Corrective 

Action Plan (CAP) and submit quarterly progress reports to the Department detailing the 
work completed, as outline in the approved CAP, to achieve compliance with permitted 
effluent limits by December 31, 2018. 

• The first progress report is due to the Department by October 25, 2017, the second is due by 
January 25, 2018, the third is due by April 25, 2018, the fourth is due by July 25, 2018, and 
the fifth is due by October 25, 2018. 

• Submit a final report by a professional engineer to the Department certifying that the facility 
is in compliance with permitted effluent limits no later than December 31, 2018. 

 
Please refer to CAO LIS 16-097-001 in any written correspondence to ADEQ. Should you have 
any questions, please feel free to contact me at 501-682-0632 or you may email me at 
trotta@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jacqueline Trotta 
Enforcement Analyst 
Office of Water Quality, Enforcement Branch 
 


